TOWN COUNCIL MEETING March 20, 2017

The Town Council met March 20, 2017 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT:

MEMBERS ABSENT:

Council Members:

Mayor Hight

Marvin Crumpton

Neal Benson

Chasity Chapman

Glenn Littleton Marilyn Collins

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Terry Jackson gave the invocation

Council Member Collins moved to approve the minutes from March 6, 2017 as presented. Council Member seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Benson.

New Business

Mayor Hight recognized Coach Leighsa Robinson with Thorsby High School Softball.

Coach Leighsa Robinson asked the Council if they would name Field one after Dearl Hilyer. She explained she would like to present Dearl's daughter, Anna Hilyer with a plaque on senior night and would like the Council to attend.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve to name Field one after Dearl Hilyer. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Benson.

Mayor Hight explained he had been approached by a builder about the Town enforcing the Police Jurisdiction for building permits. Council Member Littleton asked for it to be tabled until next Council meeting.

Mayor Hight asked the council to declare the limb truck salvage.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the limb truck salvage. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Benson.

Mayor Hight told the Council he had found 3 garbage truck that have the side arms on Gov. Deals and would like to bid on them. The min bid right know is \$15.300.00.

Council Member Collins moved to approve for the Mayor to bid up to \$30,000 for a garbage truck. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Benson.

Report from Department Head

Police Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of the February Activity sheet.

Police Chief Barnett stated it was this time of year we give to Butter Fly Bridges \$1500.00. He explained we budget for this every year.

Council Member Collins moved to approve the \$1500.00 to Butter Fly Bridges. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Benson, Collins. Council Member Littleton abstained.

Council Member Benson asked about some street lights at the garment factory. Town Clerk Crystal Smith explained when Mayor Nelson had power turned off at the garment factor those light are on that service.

Fire Chief Gunn explained to the Council the Fire Grant had closed. He explained they would have about \$14,000.00 left of the grant and would use that money for terminal imagers.

Fire Chief Gunn explained also the Forestry Grant they received they purchased chain saws, back Pak blower and fire hoses.

Fire Chief Gunn asked the Council about Movies in the park. The Council asked him to get together how many they would be doing and get back with them so they can post it.

Fire Chief Gunn explained they have the Tahoe back from Stokes and it cost around \$4200.00.

Terry Jackson explained to the Council they are about 8 to 9 weeks from having the lime feeder up and running at the wells. He stated they may have to add a pump to the feeder.

Terry Jackson reported on the Dari Delite sewer. He explained they are going to need a grease trap.

Mayor Hight explained that Engineers are going to put a building and equipment on the Towns lot beside Town hall. They are going to be pumping water underground to clean it. He state the state is paying for this and it would last anywhere from 2 to 5 years.

Terry Jackson reported on a 12in water leak on County Road 44, and thanked Chilton Water for letting them use their equipment. He also state the Dodge truck is back at Mike Robinson's being fixed.

Council Member Collins asked about the Parker property. Mayor Hight stated he has cleaned the place up, but he was still working on him not having a business license.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the bills, transfer funds. Council Member Benson seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Benson.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Collins moved to adjourn. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins, and Benson.

	Robert Hight, Mayor
ATTEST:	
Town Clerk	